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I have reached the milestone of 10 years as editor.  Of course it sadly means it’s 10 years since Carol, the original editor, passed away. Back then we were still producing  each issue on the school photocopier and a team of volunteers collated and stapled it together. Thank goodness we have moved on and now have each issue printed by Leiston Press.  We do still have some of the original band of volunteer deliverers along with some new ones who all do a great job in delivering the Fisherman to all properties and the newsletter to some on each street. Thank you, team, and thank you to the regular contributors who send in articles and reports.
As it has since its inception in 1984 the newsletter relies on donations for its finances, from private individuals, village organisations and advertising by residents. Printing costs vary according to the number of pages in each edition and how many copies are ordered. Currently approximately half of residents like a hard copy and half are happy to receive it as an email attachment. (It currently is not possible to send everyone an email version). It is also published on the village website.
The accounts for 2022 (published in the February 2023 edition)  showed a loss of £672 which ate into the reserves. There have been ongoing discussions about whether to make it compulsory to make a donation for hard copy, whether to make it solely an email version (not a practical option)  or perhaps to revert to black and white printing again which would be cheaper. All of these are not really steps I, as editor, would wish to take at this moment in time until it became absolutely necessary. 
Barbara Barker, Editor
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